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To Families, Wives/Widows and Caregivers 
Should the person to whom this newsletter is addressed be ill or in some difficulty, please con-

tact the Lodge Secretary at (619) 296-0660 or email him at: 
secretary@sandiego35.org 

ance and support they need on their 
Masonic journey. If you are in ei-
ther of those degrees and would 
like assistance or mentorship, 
please don’t hesitate to reach out—
we are here for you. 
 
On a more personal note, I’m hop-
ing to enjoy a hike or two this 
month and soak in some of the nat-
ural beauty that San Diego has to 
offer. Sometimes the beach or a 
good trail can be just what’s need-
ed to reflect and recharge. 
 
See you in Lodge, 
 
Brandon C. Schoonover 
Senior Warden  

(Continued from page 1) and advice. In Lodge we also have 
veteran members who never went 
through the line to the East. These 
brothers are also valuable sources of 
counsel, advice, and recommenda-
tions. There are members who have 
spent their entire Masonic life in the 
same lodge and others that have 
spent time in many different lodges 
until they come to rest in one. All 
these individuals contribute to the 
culture and success of a Lodge.  
However, like any team, success 
requires the involvement of every 
member. 
 
A Lodge needs active involvement.  
Does that mean every Mason should 
go through the line?  Take on a 
leadership role?  Seek election to an 
office?  Simply put, no.  But the act 
of showing up for Lodge, sitting 
and being part of our ceremonies is 
active involvement and generates 
success by connecting Masons to 
each other. The more members 
show up for Stated Meetings, social 
events, and degree conferral, the 
stronger and healthier the Lodge 
becomes. And like a sports team, 
there is a group of individuals who 
impact the success of any team. The 
spouses, significant others, and fam-
ilies; without their support, every 
team and every Lodge will fail.  
 
This month, halfway through our 
Masonic year, let’s reflect on all our 
Lodge team members, their roles, 
and be thankful for everyone. I hope 
to see you at Stated Meeting, in 
Lodge, and at our upcoming de-
grees. 
 
See you in Lodge! 
 
Paul Chouinard 
Junior Warden 

From The South 
 
 Greetings from the South,  
Masonry is a lot like cycling. Even 
though there can be only one rider 
to cross the finish line first, it was a 
team effort to get them across that 
line.  A cycling team has its leader, 
climbers, sprinters, and  domes-
tiques.  Likewise, in       Masonry 
only one Brother sits in the East, but 
the success of that Brother (and the 
Lodge) depends on the help given 
by the rest of the line no matter 
what role or roles they play  
 
The Officer Line is the most visible 
group in the Lodge and its roles are 
well defined and well known. Past 
Masters are sources of good counsel 

The Spirit of Masonry 
— by William Hutchinson (1843) 
(Continuation from last month’s trestle 
board) 
 
Your Hammer will instruct you to 
strike off each irregularity, and fit 
them to act a decent part on the 
stage of life. Do any affect things 
above their stations? Your Hammer 
will teach you to press them down 
to their proper level, that they may 
learn, in the school of discipline, 
that necessary knowledge - to be 
courteous. 
 
What the HAMMER is to the work-
man, that enlightened reason is to 
the passions in the human mind: it 
curbs ambition, that aspires to its 
own and neighbor’s hurt: it depress-
es envy, moderates anger, checks 
every rising frailty, and encourages 
every good disposition of the soul 
from whence must arise that comely 

order, that delightful self-
complacency, "Which nothing earth-
ly gives or can destroy, The soul's 
calm sunshine, and the heart-felt 
joy." 
 
Thus, from our instruments may we 
all be instructed to raise a stately fab-
ric of good works, upon the strong 
foundation of faith, that we may be 
fitted at last to inhabit that glorious 
house, not made with hands, eternal 
in the Heavens! 








